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Central Bank of Ireland Update 
 
EML Payments Limited (ASX:EML) (“EML”), refers to its ASX announcement on 24 
February 2023 and confirms that after close of trading on Thursday, 30 March 2023, 
the Central Bank of Ireland directed that a nil% growth cap will apply to EML’s Irish 
subsidiary, PFS Card Services Ireland Limited (‘PCSIL’), for the 12 months ending 31 
March 2024.  
 
EML confirms there is no change to its guidance for FY23, being Revenue of A$235m 
– A$245m, and underlying EBITDA of A$26m -- $34m as disclosed to the market on 
22 February 2023. 
 
EML and PCSIL remain focused on engaging constructively with the Central Bank of 
Ireland, working to complete the remediation program and ensuring all of the 
regulator’s concerns are addressed. 
 

About EML Payments Limited 

EML Payments is a global payments company that operates in Australia, the UK, 
Europe, and the US. Our customers are diverse and include major banks in Europe, 
government, retail brands and financial services companies. For more information: 
EMLPayments.com 

This announcement has been authorised for release by the Board of Directors.  
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